Third Sunday of Ordinary Time

Parishes of

St. Ann, Holy Angels, St. Louis and St. Joseph

+Vernon Bulrice

January 20-21

Sat.	4:00PM Vigil (SA)	+Shirley Gonyo
Sun.	8:00AM (SA)	+Mary Orpha Myer
	10:00AM (HA)	+Todd Laforest
January 2	22-26	
Mon. (HA)	8:00 AM	+Karen Prevo
Tues. (SA)	8:00 AM	+Doris Trombly
Weds.		NO MASS
Thurs. (SA)	8:00 AM	+Elmira Lamberton

January 27-28

8:00AM

Fri. (HA)

Sat.	4:00PM Vigil (SA)	+Norman Lafave
Sun.	8:00AM (SA)	+Eldora DeCoste
	10:00AM (HA)	+Dicky Brown

Giving Report

Sanctuary Candle St. Ann: \$2,381.00 For the protection of the unborn child \$155.00 St. Louis Sanctuary Not Open **St. Joseph**: \$1,010.00 Sanctuary Not Open **Holy Angels:** \$1,905.00 +Rev. Gilbert Boisvert

News in our Parishes

• There will be a breakfast held in Holy Angels Parish Hall the weekend of Feb. 11th from 8:00AM to 12:00Noon. \$8 per person \$5 per child. (Our January breakfast was a great hit and folks were grateful for having it at Holy Angels as parking is a lot easier.)

- When there is inclement weather to the point of closing the schools Fr. Adrian will not have Mass that morning for the same reason. Please check to be sure before you venture out.
- There was some confusion concerning envelopes in the new envelop box for this New Year as there weren't the proper number for FUEL. We have decided to have four, one per quarter. Also, anytime you can put a bit extra in the envelope it will help us pay for fuel. All parish envelopes that haven't been picked up from church can now be attained in the parish offices. Thank you.
- Please notice the included sheet promulgating the fee structure for funerals / cemeteries. These fees are already forwarded to local funeral homes and will begin February 1st. All business in relationship to purchase, opening and closing of graves is to be done from now on through the parish offices. We thank Maude Brown for her years of dedicated care of the St. Louis of France cemetery. We thank Roger Guerin for his support and generous donation of time towards the Holy Angels cemetery. We thank Phil Poulin and Leon Duprey for their wonderful care and attention to St. Joseph's cemetery. We are grateful to Bobby Wilson for his skill in keeping St. Ann's cemetery so beautiful.
- Parishioner Envelopes: may be picked up in the parish office from now on.

Bishops Fund Report

Holy Angels:

\$3,596.00 of \$4,797.00

St. Ann's:

\$10,175.00, of \$11,497.00

St. Louis:

\$375.00 of \$863.00

St. Joseph's:

\$3,105.00 of \$4,964.00

News In The Diocese

- The Diocese of Ogdensburg Matrimonial Tribunal will be hosting a workshop on Annulments for anyone interested in becoming more informed on receiving one or understanding one. They are to take place at various locations throughout the diocese. Topics to be discussed will include: Marriage/Divorce - what is my status as a divorced person in the Church?, Do I need an annulment?, the annulment process, forms and paperwork. If you are interested in attending one of them please call the office and get information or you can call the diocese directly at 315-605-1087.
- Fr. Adrian is summoning the parish and financial councils of all parishes to an important meeting at the Holy Angels Parish Hall on January 24th. This meeting is to introduce the councils to the Capital Campaign being conducted by the Diocese. Please take this meeting seriously as information from it will be important.

^{*}What you are able to give is a great help. Please consider remembering your parish when there is a death in the family...any and all donations are very important to us!

^{*}Second Collection: January 27th - 28th for RESPECT LIFE.